Wednesday, 4 February 2004 3:42 PM

Subject: Senate Committee Broadband Inquiry - Telstra Submission

Mick

As foreshadowed earlier today, I refer to our submission (number 21) to the current Committee Inquiry in to Competition in Broadband Services.

Telstra wishes to make a more complete explanation of the circumstances that dictated the timing of the provision of ADSL services. On page 13 of Telstra's original submission we said: 

"Telstra was ordered by the ACCC not to introduce ADSL services to Australian consumers until the declaration of the ULL, and until Telstra could make a wholesale ADSL offering available to its competitors."

Telstra was delayed from providing retail ADSL services until the implementation - rather than the declaration - of ULL and until an Australian Communications Industry Forum (ACIF) process applying to ULL was first satisfied.  The practical effect of these constraints remains that Telstra was prevented from providing retail ADSL services from ULL declaration until ULL services (including wholesale ADSL) were provided.  This delay amounted to approximately 12 months.

ULL was declared by the ACCC on 4 August 1999.  ULL was able to be implemented at the conclusion of the ACIF standards process in August 2000.  Telstra commenced commercial rollout of its ADSL products in August 2000.

I would appreciate if you could draw this clarification to the Committee's attention.
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